
       
                             
                                                          RECALL SAFETY NOTICE              
 
Cannondale Model Year 2021-23 Dave Bicycles and Framesets 
 

 
 

STOP RIDING THE BICYCLE 
 

 
• Contact your local authorized Cannondale dealer or Cannondale to arrange for an authorized 

Cannondale dealer to replace the frame at no charge. Consumers can visit 
https://www.cannondale.com/en-us/safety-and-recalls or call 800-245-3872 for more information. 

 
At Cannondale, we know our riders demand the highest levels of performance, quality, and safety, 
and we hold ourselves and Cannondale products to that standard.  
 
We have identified a safety issue with the Cannondale Model Year 2021-23 Dave bicycles and framesets.  
The bicycle headtube/downtube weld can become damaged and separate from the bicycle frame, posing 
fall and injury hazards.  We have elected to conduct a recall of the bicycles in order to provide riders with 
a replacement frame. 
 
Cannondale riders should immediately stop riding their bicycle and contact their local authorized 
Cannondale dealer or Cannondale to arrange for an authorized Cannondale dealer to replace the 
frame at no charge. Consumers can visit https://www.cannondale.com/en-us/safety-and-recalls or 
call 800-245-3872 for more information.  
 
Cannondale dealers should inspect their bicycles to determine if they are in possession of a 
Cannondale Model Year 2021-23 Dave bicycle or frameset. 
 
We apologize for this inconvenience and thank you for your patience, and for riding Cannondale.  
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